
 

 

Www.northernsuburbs.bridgeaustralia.org 
116 Gerler Road, HENDRA Q 4011                                                      Ph: (07) 3268 7656 

CLUB EMAIL ADDRESS’S 

Partnership requests – partnership@nsbc4011.com.au      General – enquiries@nsbc4011.com.au 
                        Competitions/Congress – Competitions@nsbc4011.com.au  
 

Presidents Report  

Greetings All 

Last week I had the pleasure of playing with a “Walk in” as my regular partner was 

otherwise engaged. I started to think about all the volunteering which occurs in our Club. 

I long ago realized if Australia had to pay for all the volunteering which occurred, the 

country would go broke.  

So, it is with our Club. 

We have Members who deal the boards not only for daily play but for the special events 

which take much more boxes of boards. Then the playing of the sessions, what would we 

do without the Directors and the Bridge mate operators? 

We have our committee members who do the jobs of Secretary, Treasure (now with an 

assistant), Masterpoints, Providore, Grants applicant, and even a President, Newsletter 

editor, Club web page Manager, MyABF Coordinator, Partnership  and so many others. 

 

Two

 

special mention’s

 

–

 

Val Morzone, who has been looking after all our potted plants. Val 

has to step down and we now need a new “Green thumb” to take over otherwise all of Val’s 

work will be wasted. (You don’t want my brown thumbs.)  

 on 
behalf of the club to our members in both times of sadness and joy. Jean is stepping 
down from this role at the end of the year. Thank you, Jean.

 
We Salute them all. 

 
Happy Bridging

 

 
Graham Killoran

 
President, Northern Suburbs Bridge Club

 

 

 

Jean Single has, for many years,  sent out congratulations, condolences, best wishes
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NOTICE BOARD 

1. The ladies who wash the new corduroy tablecloths have asked that all players 

use napkins when eating at the tables please.  Food dropped on the cloths has 

started to develop unhygienic cultures. 

2. Please be restrained with the use of perfumes and scents – there are members 

who have problems with the fumes 

3. REMINDER - Current Systems cards for each player must be with you at the table 

so that the opposition can see them if necessary. 

4. REMINDER – COVID. Our Wellness Guidelines.   

With a new wave of covid around - and some members have already contracted 

it - please if you are unwell = stay at home. 

5. Wednesday AM & PM need an increase in player numbers.  Please feel free to 

come along for either session.  You will be welcomed. 

VOLUNTEER’S NEEDED  

1. “Member Support” Role.   

On behalf of the club, the member support person sends messages of congratulations for special 

birthdays, Births, marriages & also best wishes for speedy recoveries and condolences for such 

circumstances.   

2. Green Thumb – Indoor Plant person to water and maintain our plants. 

Please direct inquiries to any Management Committee member. 

KITCHEN NEWS 

1. The personal use cup drawer, doesn’t get used much – so the contents 

are about to go to lifeline.  If you want to rescue your cup – you have 2 

weeks before their departure. 

 

2. Please could members bring their own water bottles – rather than use 

the white cups.  We often run short of cups and using them for water 

provides extra work washing them and removing lipstick. 

 

 

 



 

For many years now on behalf of 

our Club, Jean Single has taken 

on the member support role, 

encouraging, congratulating, and 

commiserating members on life’s 

events.  Thanks so much for your 

consistent work over these years 

Jean! 

Thank you to everyone who 

donated wine glasses to the 

kitchen.  Wonderful support!  We 

have enough glasses for now 

everyone.  

NSBC Members – Recent Congress 

Successes  
 
Noosa Novice Pairs – Wed 18 October 

2nd – Division A 
Jacqui Dudurovic & Althea Crowley  
 
 

Stringfellows Teams – Sun  22 October 

2nd – Division B 
Eugene Pereira & team mates 
 
2nd in Division C 
Chris & Bob Thomas & team mates 
 
 

NSBC Pairs Congress Sat & Sun 4 &5 November 

1st – Division A 
Andy Slater & Ken Dawson 
 
2nd – Division A 
Sunil Mukherjee & Bert Luchjenbroers 
 
 

 



MASTERPOINT  

  

                 Congratulations to Northern Suburbs Members promoted October 2023 ~ 

NSBC Promotions  

Oct-23 

BRONZE LIFE LIFE BRONZE STATE STATE 

Shardlow, Ross Clark, Raelene Hugentobler, Walter Carius, Lyn 
      

BRONZE REGIONAL REGIONAL SILVER LOCAL BRONZE LOCAL 

Adam, Ron Stephens, Bruce Deane, Elizabeth De Jager Miles, Sheena 

  Kowitz, Mark McGrath, Chesne Low, Maggie 

   Rose, Lynette   
      

LOCAL CLUB GRADUATE   

Diggles, Kerry Witt, Sue Storie, Kim   

Balasekeran, Bala Blue, Margot    

Armour, Tracey     
        

 

  “The real test of a bridge player isn’t keeping out of trouble, 

                                        but in escaping once he’s in” – Alfred Sheinwold. 



  

UPCOMING EVENTS – December 
Join the fun of the NSBC Christmas Teams Event.  Held Sunday 10 December 9am 
Register your team of 4 now for this fun day of Festive Bridge. 
Gather your team together and register before the CLOSING DATE of 7 December. 




